LITTLE HULTON AND WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
25th January, 2010 
St. Paul’s Peel Church Hall,

Manchester Road West,

Little Hulton


Meeting commenced:
6.00 p.m.
"
ended:
7.20 p.m.
PRESENT:
Valerie Burgoyne

- in the Chair 

Councillors Burgoyne, Devine, Lindley, Pennington, Smyth, L. Turner and N. Turner
Mavis Bonney

- St Paul’s Peel Community

Cath Hamilton

- Kenyon Residents’ Association

Jennifer Reynolds

- FOWS
Colin Ashton


} Walkden Methodist Church

Rev S Radford

}

Pat Culpan


}

Adrian Dunning

- Worsley Civic Trust

Mike Robino


} New Peel Residents

Ann Grundy


}


Lynne Moran


}


Michelle Leigh

}


Norman Bell


} Fives Athletic FC
Phil Meadows

}
Adrian Dunning

- Worsley Civic Trust

Inspector Sue Downey
- Greater Manchester Police

Jay Brennan


- SPCT

Joe Mullen 


- Salford Drugs and Alcohol Service
Aled Owen


- Walkden High School

Drew Povey


} Harrop Fold High School

Julie York


}

Adrian Brocklehurst

- Walkden North Labour Party


Josie Browne

} Resident


Wendy Howarth

}

Eddie Howarth

}


Dennis Reynolds

}


OFFICERS:
Sue Lightup


- Area Co-ordinator



Vincent Nash 

- Neighbourhood Manager


Chris Tucker 


- Community Development Worker



Tracy Jacobs


- Neighbourhood Management Team


Steven Lee


} Urban Vision



Ben Yates


}



Claire Edwards

- Committee Administrator

59.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Ryan, Foyzul Gani, Sylvia Phillips and Jill Smith.

The Chair (a) informed those present that Chris Tucker would soon be moving to work in the Swinton Community Committee area, (b) thanked Chris, on behalf of the Community Committee, for the work he had undertaken in Little Hulton and Walkden over the last five years, and (c) introduced Tracy Jacobs, the new Community Development Worker for the area, and welcomed her to her first meeting.
60.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the Little Hulton and Walkden Community Committee meeting, held on 30th November, 2009, were approved as a correct record.

61.
HIGHWAY WORKS
Steven Lee presented a report with regard to Highway Works in the Little Hulton and Walkden Community Committee area, which referred to –
· Background

· Highway Investment Programme

· Future Works

· Proposed Microasphalt Schemes

· Outstanding Highway Investment Schemes
Steven Lee indicated that the Community Committee would be required to determine (a) which schemes should take priority in future programmes, and (b) whether any schemes had been omitted and what their relevant priority should be.

Discussion took place regarding the overall deterioration that had taken place in the condition of the roads due to the severe bad weather that had occurred, and it was indicated that consideration was being given to this matter at a regional level.

Reference was made to obstructions that were being caused by cars being parked on the pavement in various parts of the area, which was resulting in (i) damage being caused to paving stones and (ii) people in wheelchairs or with pushchairs having to use the road.  It was suggested that consideration be given to (a) the possibility of bollards or railings being installed in places of concern in the future, and (b) Inspector Downey being made aware of areas where obstructions were regularly being caused by parked cars, in order that action could be taken.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the content of the report and comments be noted.



(2) THAT Vincent Nash be informed of any suggestions as to priority areas where work to the road/footpath was required.

62.
HARROP FOLD – A COMMUNITY SCHOOL
Drew Povey gave a presentation during which he outlined the work that was being undertaken to involve young people in their local community, and to ensure that the community had a place within the school.  The Community Committee then watched a dvd regarding Community Cohesion, which had been produced by the school.

Discussion took place regarding the hard work that had been undertaken over the last few years which had resulted in improvements to the school and to the relationship between the school and the local community.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the content of the presentation and dvd be noted.



(2) THAT it be noted that the Chair, on behalf of the Community Committee, congratulated all those who had been involved in the work that had been undertaken at the school over the last few years.
63.
ACTION SHEET ARISING FROM THE MEETING OF THE LITTLE HULTON &
WALKDEN NEIGHBOURHOOD PARTNERSHIP BOARD, HELD ON 14TH JANUARY, 2010 

Consideration was given to the Action Sheet arising from the above meeting, at which it had been agreed that future meetings would be themed around the community priorities that had been identified for the area.  It was noted that the theme for the next meeting of the Neighbourhood Partnership Board would be ‘Transport.’

Reference was made to (a) the changes that had been made to bus routes in the area, which had resulted in improving access to the Trafford Centre, but had made it more difficult to travel from Little Hulton to Manchester City Centre, and (b) the re-introduction of the Sunday Rail Service to Manchester City Centre, which was to commence on 23rd May, 2010, for a 12 month period.  It was reported that the service would be subsidised for 12 months, and if used by a sufficient number of people, would be subsidised for a further two years.
RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Action Sheet arising from the above meeting be noted.



(2) THAT Vincent Nash be informed of any suggestions regarding how the re-introduction of the Sunday Rail Service could be publicised.

64.
CRIME AND ANTI SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR UPDATE
Inspector Downey provided an update regarding incidents of crime and anti social behaviour in the area, as follows:-

	
	01/12/2009 – 24/01/2010

	Burglary
	12

	Robbery
	4

	Theft from a Motor Vehicle
	20

	Criminal Damage 
	48


Inspector Downey reported that a police operation to tackle the issue of burglaries in the area  had commenced on 1st December, 2010, which had included a property marketing scheme being available in hotspot areas.
Inspector Downey reported on arrests had been made in respect of various crimes that had been committed in the area, a number of which had resulted from information that had been reported to the police by the community.  Inspector Downey requested that her thanks to the community in respect of this matter be recorded.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

65.
HEALTH ACTION PLAN UPDATE
Jay Brennan provided information with regard to the following:-

· Household Gym – to commence in the Walkden area in the near future.

· Positive Change – weight management course taking place in Little Hulton.

· Tipping The Scales – for people wanting to be weighed on a regular basis, taking place in Little Hulton.

· Women’s Support Group – meets in Little Hulton.

· ‘Luv 2 Cook’ – starting Saturday 2nd February, 2010 – older people teaching younger people how to cook.

· Big Dance – hoping to set up an intergenerational dance group. 

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

66.
SPORTS DEVELOPMENT
RESOLVED:
THAT this item be considered at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

67.
YOUTH SERVICE
Consideration was given to a report outlining activities that had been undertaken by the Youth Service, between July and December 2009, in respect of the following:-
· Bridgewater Youth Centre

· Detached Teams

· Peel Park Pavilion

· Walkden High School

· Harrop Fold High School

· Web Sites

RESOLVED:
THAT the content of the report be noted.

68.
RECOMMENDATIONS ARISING FROM THE MEETING OF THE LITTLE HULTON AND WALKDEN BUDGET SUB-GROUP, HELD ON 25TH JANUARY, 2010 
Vincent Nash (a) explained that, due to the severe bad weather that had been experienced earlier in January, the scheduled meeting of the Budget Sub-Group had been cancelled, (b) reported that the Budget Sub Group had met earlier that day to consider the applications that had been submitted, and (c) informed the Community Committee verbally of the recommendations that had been made at the meeting.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT it be noted that the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group arising from the meeting held on 25th January, 2010, and as verbally reported to the Community Committee, be approved.


(2) THAT a paper copy of the Budget Sub-Group’s recommendations, arising from the above meeting, be circulated with the agenda for the next meeting of the Community Committee.

69.
POSITIVE ACTION PRESS STATEMENTS
RESOLVED: THAT the following items be noted:-

· Highway works.

· Harrop Fold High School.

· Crime and anti social behaviour – the community had reported incidents to the police which had led to arrests being made.

· Health activities that were taking place in the area.

70.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION
RESOLVED: THAT the following items for information be noted:-

· Operation Cold Call – during the recent severe weather City Council staff had contacted approximately 4,500 older people over a weekend to check on their welfare – anybody who did not answer the telephone had been visited.

· Big Lottery Fund – drop in session offering guidance on applying for lottery funding to be held on 1st February, 2010, 1.00 p.m. to 6.00 p.m. at Walkden Gateway.

· Little Hulton and Walkden Community Committee Membership – Claire Edwards to be informed of any amendments to the membership, or anybody wishing to become a member – updated list to be circulated with the agenda for the next meeting of the Community Committee.

71.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED: THAT the next meeting of the Community Committee be held on Monday, 29th March, 2010, at Walkden Gateway, commencing at 6.00 p.m.
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